
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Church Staff 
Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free 

to contact them if you have a need. 
 

Pete Kontra – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 224-1917; E-mail: pete@hempfieldcob.org 

Scheduled Day Off: Friday 
 

Doug Hinton – Pastor of Youth & Discipleship 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Tuesday 
 

Kent Rice – Pastor of Outreach & Mission 
Cell: 723-6197; E-mail: kent@hempfieldcob.org 

Office Hours: Tues.—11:00 AM-3:00 PM; Fri.—8:00 AM-12:00 PM 
 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

 

Karen Rice – Children’s Ministry Coordinator 
Cell: 413-1137; E-mail: karen@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Laura Meiser – Music Director 
Cell: 689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Amy Smith - Administrator 
Phone: 898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M. 
Please submit bulletin information to Amy by Wednesday noon.  

 

 

 

 

 HCOB Family Facts 
 

Attendance for November 8, 2015 
Traditional Service: 43 Blended Service: 159 
 

Giving for November 8, 2015 
General Offering: $8,247.62 Building Fund Year-To-Date: $30,079 

 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,600 
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 Family News
THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE 

Wednesday November 25, 7:00 PM @ Hempfield COB 
East Petersburg Mennonite Church will join us for a special service on 

Thanksgiving Eve. Bring your whole family and prepare for the Thanksgiving 

Holiday as we enjoy singing, special music from the combined choirs of both 

churches and a brief meditation by Pastor Jeff McLain from East Petersburg 

Mennonite. We will collect non-perishable food items for the food bank and 

financial donations to benefit the Lancaster-based Center for Autism and 

Developmental Disabilities.  
 

EPACC GRAND OPENING Friday Nov 20 7am - 10pm. Come on out to 

EPACC and check in on our progress, learn more about our programs, meet our 

instructors, sample some food, listen to some music and hang out in the cafe! 

The opening coincides with the annual Extraordinary Give, so there will be 

opportunities to donate online during your visit. 
 

CAN YOU BAKE CHRISTMAS COOKIES? Please consider baking 

cookies and bring them to the church kitchen November 29- December 2. Mark 

them “for Brethren Village.” Label the kinds of cookies and if they contain 

peanut butter or nuts. Some diabetic varieties would be appreciated. Each 

congregation is asked to bring 12 full batches of cookies in disposable 

containers, if possible. All cookies are appreciated, but the Christmas varieties 

sell well. PLEASE SIGN UP AT TABLE IN NARTHEX.  
 

BRETHREN VILLAGE CHRISTMAS COOKIES AND CRAFT BAZAAR 
SALE Friday, December 4  9:00-4:00 at Brethren Village Wolfe Auditorium. 

Cookies, crafts, and food. Cookies at $4.00 per pound. It is sponsored by the 

Brethren Village Auxiliary. 
 

ONGOING FOOD PANTRY NEEDS—Cereal, peanut butter, jelly, pasta, 

spaghetti sauce, rice, tuna & other canned meats, macaroni & cheese, canned 

fruits, vegetables, juice.  Please continue to donate grocery bags. 
 

SOCKS AND GLOVES NEEDED FOR D.C. TRIP—The youth will be 

going down to Washington DC November 20-22. This is a great time of 

fellowship with St. Stephen’s Baptist Church and service to those in need in 

DC. We are collecting warm socks and gloves to give to people on Saturday the 

21
st
! If you are able to donate, please drop items off in the church office by 

Thursday, November 19! The work we do now can impact the body of Christ-

both now and tomorrow!! 
 

COPIES OF THE MESSENGER are available on the narthex table for you to 

borrow and return. This denominational publication contains valuable 

information about what is happening among the Church of the Brethren 

worldwide. 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Welcomes You! 

 

 

To help you enjoy your visit this morning… 
 

 We offer two Sunday AM worship services:  a traditional service at 

8:00 and a “blended” service at 10:15 with a mix of contemporary and 

traditional elements.  Sunday School for all ages is at 9:00 AM. 
 

 Nursery (ages 0-2) and “Kids Church” (3 years-5
th
 grade) are available 

during the 10:15 worship service. 
 

 Large print hymnals and bulletins are available in the narthex.  
 

 Hearing assistive earpieces are available at the sound booth. 

 

 We have a special gift for you after the service.  

 
 

Visit us at www.hempfieldcob.org 
 

Today’s Prayer Requests 
 

 Staff:  Kent & Karen Rice 
 

  Teams: Fellowship & Hospitality  
 

 Ministries and Specials: Adult Sunday School; Immerse International  
 

 Congregation Quality: Spirit-Led (Romans 8:12-14) 

 

 Individuals with Specific Needs: Betty Aulthouse, Ned Harms, Bob 

Heffley, Russ Herr, Sallie Hoppert, Tiffanie Howard, Frank & June 

Lantz, Pearl Miller, Lois Moyer, Harold Musser, Deb & Doug 

Nauman, Joyce Ober,  Jason Smith, Betty Stout, Bonnie Wright, 

Brenda Wright 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Purpose 
Partner with HCOB to be a blessing to others this Christmas. 

 

 

Potential 
 The Matthew 25 Thrift Shop has 

generously donated $1,000 to HCOB. 

 We challenge you to grow that “seed 

money” into a bountiful harvest to share 

with our community and world.  

 How far will $1000 go? $2000? More? 

 
 

Process 
 Through November 22, you can “grow our seed” by placing your 

donations in specially marked envelopes available on the narthex 

table. 

 We will count up the final “harvest,” and on November 29 a giving 

tree will “grow” in the narthex.  On the tree will be vouchers that 

anyone can redeem for $100 portions of the “harvest.”  All we ask 

is that you give the $100 to bless someone who is in need during the 

Christmas season.  Then on the other side of the voucher, describe 

in words, take a picture, etc. to show how others were blessed with 

the $100.  Bring this back to church by Christmas Eve and place it 

on the tree so we can see how many different ways we as a 

congregation have blessed others.  No names, please!!! 

 Ways to Bless…  Buy groceries for a family in need, leave a 

Christmas tree on someone’s door step, buy hats and gloves and 

distribute them to those in need, place the money in a Salvation 

Army bucket, give gifts to a family in need this season, donate to a 

non-profit. The options are endless!!!!   

 This Week @ HCOB
 

TODAY 12:00 P.M. Eastland Alpaca Youth Fundraiser 

 6:30 P.M. Youth Cell Group 

 6:30 P.M. Young Families Fellowship 

  

TUESDAY 6:00 P.M. WORDD Fall Social 

 6:30 P.M. Social Services Team 

 7:00 P.M. Evangelism Team  

  

WEDNESDAY HERALD DEADLINE 

 6:00 A.M. Ladies Prayer Breakfast 

 6:30 P.M. Young Adult Fellowship 

 6:30 P.M. Praise Band Practice  

 7:00 P.M. Choir Rehearsal 

   

THURSDAY 9:00 A.M. Ladies Bible Study 

 

FRIDAY 7:00 A.M. EPACC Grand Opening 

 

FRI. – SUN. Sr. High Trip to D.C. 

 

SUNDAY 8:00 A.M. Traditional Service 

 9:00 A.M. Sunday School 

 10:15 A.M. Blended Worship 
    Pastor Pete Kontra Preaching 

  “Think BIG About Thanksgiving”  
  Hebrews 12:28 
 6:30 P.M. Youth Cell Group 
   

Upcoming Events 
November 25—Thanksgiving Eve Service 

November 26 & 27—Church Office Closed for Thanksgiving 

 
 
 

 HCOB Youth
 Sundays, 6:30 PM—Youth Cell Group  

 Friday, Nov. 20-Sunday, Nov. 22—Sr. High Missions Trip to 

Washington D.C. 

 Sunday, Nov.22—NO Cell Group 



 
 

 

 
TIME OF REFLECTION 

My soul finds rest in God alone; my salvation comes from him. He alone is my 

rock and my salvation; he is my fortress, I will never be shaken. Psalm 62:1-2 

 

PRE-SERVICE MUSIC 

  Earth and ALL Stars     setting by D. Angerman 

         Aughton     Jacke C. Goode 

          Prelude in B Minor    Frederic Chopin 

          Children of the Heavenly Father   Robert Elmore 
 

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP Psalm 62:5-8 

 

OPENING PRAYER 

 

*HYMN I Heard the Voice of Jesus Say 493 

 

*PRAISE SONGS  Praise Band 

 What a Friend We Have in Jesus 

 Study War No More 

 Children ages 3 years old-5
th
 grade are invited to Kids Church 

 

 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD  

 Offertory Thought 

 Offertory—Arioso J.S. Bach 

Visitors, please complete the welcome card in your pew and place it in the 

offering plate. 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 23:1-12 

 

SPECIAL MUSIC East to West Kent Rice 

 

MORNING PRAYER 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 11:28-30 

 

MESSAGE Tired and Troubled 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*GIVING THANKS FOR THE WORD Come to Jesus  
 

*BENEDICTION  
 

*POSTLUDE Majestic Largo E.J. Lorenz 

*Those who are able are invited to stand. 

 

Organist/Pianist—June Lykens Lantz; Preacher—Pastor Geoff Davis 
Sound Techs—Mitchell Barnes & Rich Bushong 

Video Tech—Dave Bendit; Worship Leader—Jim Eshleman 

Praise Band Leader—Kent Rice 
 

THE FLOWERS are presented by Lois Killian to honor God and in memory 

of her parents John & Verna Killian and Edith Killian. 

 

TURKEY DRIVE 11/22 - The Force for Food Committee is coordinating the 

annual turkey collections for Water Street Ministries.  Water Street needs 

3,500 turkeys to provide over 21,000 holiday meals.  Monetary donations 

would also be appreciated and can be placed in the collection box in the 

narthex.  Please make checks payable to Hempfield Church of the Brethren 

(notation-Turkey Drive).  November 22nd we will be collecting frozen or 

fresh turkeys in the rear of John Naas hall.  Thank you for your annual support 

in providing a holiday meal to those in need. 

 

YOU ARE INVITED!  To join the choir throughout the Advent and 

Christmas season, that is.  While weekly rehearsals don't always fit into our 

busy schedules, if you'd like to be a part of our Sanctuary Choir for this 

season of promise, we'd love to have you!  Rehearsals for our community 

Thanksgiving Eve service have already begun on Wednesdays at 7:00 PM and 

Advent/Christmas music rehearsals will begin soon. Feel free to contact Laura 

Meiser with questions.  Hope to see you there! 

 

THANK YOU FROM SCOTT HOLLINGER FAMILY 

We saw photos from Jayne from your picnic fundraiser and Joel on the dunk 

tank! Thanks to Pete, Doug and Kent for also going in for a swim! You bless 

us immensely with your financial support and prayers. Having you all walk by 

our side in this journey has touched our hearts. Blessings, Stacy Hollinger 
 

Worship Today 

 

Our Vision: Firmly rooted and living deeply in the character of Christ to become a healthier church that powerfully shares Christ with the world. 
 

Our Vision: Firmly rooted and living deeply in the character of Christ to become a healthier church that powerfully shares Christ with the world. 



 

Childrenõs Advent Calendars are available in 

upstairs near the children’s classrooms. Please pick one 

up to use with your family as you count down the days 

until Jesus’ birthday celebration! 

 
 

Poinsettia Sales—The Worship Team invites you to 

help us decorate our Sanctuary for Christmas with a 

poinsettia tree.  We will be selling Poinsettias on November 

15, 22 & 29 in the narthex.  You may choose red, white or 

pink marble Poinsettias for $5 each.  You can pick up your 

poinsettias after the Christmas Eve service or if you are not 

available Christmas Eve, you can pick it up after the 12/20 service. 

 

 

Quintessentially Brass will be playing sounds 

of the season at HCOB on Sunday, November 29 for 

our 8:00 and 10:15 services. Please come early to hear 

preludes by this premier musical group featuring Andy 

Walls, Geoff Davis, Kris & Doug Albert and Gene Clark. They are devoted to 

surprising and delighting audiences by presenting the best in the brass quintet 

repertoire.  Don’t miss this opportunity! 

 

 

Family Christmas Celebration 
Come join us for Christmas in Bethlehem on Sunday, December 6th. 

We will begin at 3pm with crafts, games, music and snacks in 

“Bethlehem”. We will wrap things up by gathering together in the 

sanctuary for a story and some caroling. It will be a wonderful way to 

get the Holiday Season going. Enjoy being with friends and family.  

 

Open to ALL ages!!! And it is FREE!  Interested in 

helping with or donating crafts and snacks for 

Christmas in Bethlehem? Sign up in the narthex! 

 

 

 
 

Team Gingerbread House Competition! 
Join us on Wednesday, December 9 at 6:30 pm for our annual Team 

Gingerbread House Competition! Arrive ready to work as 

a team to build an all candy Gingerbread “House”... or 

church, barn, scene, Nutcracker, ... let your mind go wild! 

It just has to all be made out of candy, graham crackers, 

and icing with a Christmas theme. Participants are asked 

to bring some of their favorite candies to share with the 

group and a box of graham crackers to build your 

structure. Icing will be provided. Prizes will be awarded!  

 

 
 

 
Free Christmas Concert! 
Sunday, December 20, 6:00-7:00 

PM. Join local pianist, Brad Minnig, 

for a joyful time of celebrating 

Christmas music in the sanctuary. 

Intermission at 6:30. 
 
 
 
 
 

HCOB Christmas Eve Serviceñ7:00 PM 
Our whole church family is invited to worship together on 

Christmas Eve this year! Please join us for this joyful and 

family-friendly service as we celebrate Christ’s birth with 

music, choir anthems, candlelighting and more.  

 
 
 
 
 


